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Cam & Valerie Hamm 
Wycliffe Translators, Cameroon, Africa 

 

     Hello from our new place in Mbouda! 
     Dear Friends and Family, 
     We have now moved into our apartment in 
a monastery in the West Region of Cameroon 
and are very happy here. We are in an upstairs 
apartment of a two-story building and we are 
renting most of the floor.  
     In January, the translators came three times 
to our house to work on the translation with 
Cam. When Dr. Mfonyam, a consultant, came 
they were able to consultant check the book of 
Titus. It is wonderful that the translators are 
able to come and continue their work here 
together. They have been drafting most of the 
epistles on their own for the last three years, 
and now they can have more input and en-
couragement from others. 
     During the month of February, the transla-
tors were unable to come due to restrictions 
on travel in the North West so it was pretty 
quiet. At the end of February,  the Bafanji 
translators came with Dr. Mfonyam again and 
got started checking 1 Timothy. It is wonder-
ful to have more consultant help and make 
some progress toward finally publishing. 
While they were still here, our team leaders, 
Dan and Melody Grove, were able to come 
and stay at our house. This has brought even 
more Ndop Plain visitors, including the team 
of six Ndop Plain men set last year to be the 
new leaders for the Ndop Plain translation 
project. We feel so blessed to be living near 
the work and able to provide food and housing 
to help the work go ahead.  
     Thank you so much for your support, 
 Cam and Valerie Hamm 
(Contact The church office if you would like to 
read more.) 
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Randy & Laura Damschen 
Ethnos 360 Missionary Training Center 

 

     Laura’s ministry has changed some 
since the bookstore has closed down.  She 
is helping with childcare and still takes care 
of Missions Training Center/Ethnos promo-
tional stuff. 
     Randy’s ministry is still working with 
Off-grid Tech personnel to serve missionar-
ies around the world.   
     Construction on the new tech building 
began this last week.  Hopefully it will be 
up and in use by the end of this year.   
     Tiahna (youngest daughter) has stopped 
her work at the horse camp in Silverton, 
OR, and is home with us, applying for jobs.  
She has several offers.  Her desire is to con-
tinue working as a wrangler, taking people 
for horse rides or teaching them to ride.  It 
would be nice to find a job that is also min-
istry. 
     Money is always something everyone 
could use more of.  God is faithful.  That 
said, this past year we lost $600 support a 
month, and are now under 60% of our rec-
ommended support.  The Lord has replaced 
about $100 of that, but it is a matter of 
prayer. 
 

Prayer/Praise 
Tech building to go up with team unity, 
good volunteers when needed, a good testi-
mony to unsaved workers, and completion 
on schedule. 
Tiahna to have guidance and wisdom in 
choosing the best job.   
Finances and resting in God’s sufficiency. 
 

     I pray you continue to be richly reward-
ed as His faithful servants. 
 Randy Damschen 
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    Missionary News and Notes 

     Having won the right to receive a Pie in the face, designated Elder Mike Bell prepares 
to be blessed by Royal, whose Dad appears to be doing a pretty good job of coaching. 



2 

March came in like a lion and went out like 
a rhinoceros with a tooth ache!!! Well we 
had a packed March. We ate pie in Youth 
leadership, ate chicken wings at the Big 
Event, man am I stuffed. Special thanks to 
my beautiful bride, Jennifer Doyle for cook-
ing those chicken wings just right. And a 
very special thank you to everyone who 
gave at the Pie social and to the left-over 

chicken wing feast. For the month of March the Youth Leadership 
Team made over $1900 for the Mexico missions trip next sum-
mer. 
This month we will be popping some popcorn, watching movies 
and carrying crosses. So, without further delay, the Youth 
G.A.N.G. is on the move in April!!! 
 

Youth Group (God’s Anointed Next Generation) 
We meet from 3:30 to 5 pm every Sunday. Bring a friend and 
prepare to be amazed! 
 

Youth Leadership 
Every Friday at 4:30pm. Going deeper in the Word to develop a 

closer relationship with Jesus. 
Spring Youth Leadership Retreat 12-13th April, hurry and 
get registered if you want to go. 
 

The Big Event 
April 28th, 3:30pm @ TBF Movie Night. Popcorn and double 
feature. 
 

Cross Walk 
Palm Sunday April 14th, come join the G.A.N.G @ Presbyteri-
an Church 3pm. We will be carrying a 15-foot cross throughout 
Davenport and praying for community. This event is mandato-
ry for YLT and highly encouraged for Youth G.A.N.G. We 
also want everyone else to join us if you have a heart to pray 
for your community. Davenport Ministerial Alliance is hosting 
this event. 
 

Upcoming Events @ Cocolalla Lake Bible Camp 
Spring Youth Retreat CLBC, April 12-13th 
Spring Backpacking CLBC, April 25-28th 
 For more information please contact: Youth Pastor John Doyle 
@ (509) 435-6393, E-Mail: tbfypdoyle@gmail.com  

Youth Stuff 

Easter Schedule 
 

Good Friday Service: April 19, 7 pm 
Sunrise Service: April 21, 7 am 
Easter Worship Service: 10:30 am 
 

     The Good Friday Service will be held in 
the sanctuary.  The cloth on the cross will be 
black, and the service will focus on Christ’s 
death.  Communion will be shared, remem-
bering the words, “As often as you eat this 
bread and drink the cup, you proclaim the 
Lord’s death until He comes.” 
     The Sunrise Service, on the other hand, is 
a celebration of Jesus’ victory over death.  
We meet at the city park, sing and celebrate, 
share treats, and stay warm. 
     We will follow our regular schedule for 
Sunday School and Worship Service on East-
er Sunday.  The children will be performing 
during the service. 
 

Women’s Retreat 
At Cocolalla 

 

April 26-28 
$75 (for all three days) 
 

There will be a Talent Show, and a Flea Mar-
ket, with proceeds going to support this 
year’s Summer Missionary Interns (SMIs).   
Speaker for the camp is Kelly O’Brien.  
Though still shockingly young, Kelly was 
part of the very first Youth Leadership group, 
and as a teen served as an SMI herself. 
Kelly is currently the Women’s Ministry 
leader at Zion Baptist Church. 
Register on-line or pick up a brochure at the 
camp office. 

Church Funds 
2/28/18 

 

     Benevolence Fund     2,475.40 
     Missionaries Reserve     2,100.00 
     Missions Fund         410.00 
     Mission Trip      4,277.92 
     General Fund    36,306.58  
     Total   $45,569.90 
  

     Building Fund             $264,303.47  
 

     Overall Total             $309,873.37  

by John Doyle 

Elders Report 
 

Thursday, March 7, 2019 @ 6:00 p.m. 
 
Attendees: Mike Bell, John Doyle, Steve McLachlan, Jeremy Eaton, 
Dion Ricketts  
 
 

Intercessory Prayer: 
 

Previous minutes were reviewed and approved. 
 

Pastor’s Report: 

 Quarterly Board Meeting is April 9th. 

 The Good Friday Service needs to be planned 

 The Building Committee is looking into shrinking the Fellowship 
Hall to avoid the cost of adding sprinklers to the building 

 The Valentine’s Day/Saint Patty’s Day/Spring Fling was postponed 
due to scheduling conflicts 

 Ken and Allison Morrison will celebrate 50 years of marriage on 
March 22nd 

 Two upcoming movies were discussed  

 Patterns of Evidence; the Moses Controversy 

 Unplanned 
 
Youth Pastor Report: 

 Youth Leadership 

 The Youth Leadership Retreat at Cocolalla is this April 

 The Pie Social raised $1600 for the mission trip 

 The mission trip will be to Mexico 

 Youth Group 

 8-12 kids attending 

 The Youth Group went sledding at the Doyle’s 

 Bowling saw 19 kids and 6 adults 

 The church van is in need of a taillight and the transmission is slip-
ping 

 John passed his CPR class 

 There will be a Game Night on March 16th 

 There will not be a Catacombs event in April 

 Cocolalla Lake Bible Camp work days are May 31 through June 1st 
 

Treasurer Report: Church funds are healthy 
 

Old Business 

 Progress on assuming administration of the Prayer Chain was dis-
cussed 

 

New Business 

 This coming Vacation Bible School was discussed 

 This summer’s Men’s Rendezvous was discussed with the possibil-
ity of a new date 

 There was discussion about purchasing an Automated External De-
fibrillators too keep on site 

 Jeremy Eaton is working on a Prayer Service and Hymn Sing 
 

Next meeting: Thursday, April 4th, 2019 @ 6:00 p.m.  

http://www.clbcamp.org/
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Cocolalla Schedule 
 

Spring Youth Retreat  April 12-13 
Spring Backpack Retreat  April 25-28 
Women’s Retreat   April 26-28 
Scrapbook Retreat  May 10-11 
Men’s Retreat   May 17-18 
Camp Work Days  May 31-June 1 
Wrangler Staff Training  June 17 
Staff Training   June 18-21 
 

Summer Camps 
Teen Camp   July 7-12 
11 & 12 Camp   July 14-18 
9 & 10 Camp   July 21-25 
7 & 8 Camp   July 28-Aug 1 
 
Summer Backpack Retreat  Aug 7-10 
Family Camp   Aug 16-18 
Intermediate Backpack Retreat Aug 22-25 

Building Committee Report 
 

     Plans are moving ahead!  In an effort to avoid having to 
put in a fire suppression sprinkler system ($50,000 +/-), we 
have reduced the length of the Fellowship Hall.  The kitch-
en, bathrooms, storage and classrooms are the same size, but  
the open area will now be 50’ long, instead of the original 
80.  This will  be big enough for a full-sized Awana game 
floor, and should meet all our needs. 
     We are now getting bids while waiting for plans to come 
back.  We need the plans to get the permits that allow us to 
begin construction.  All the waiting will pay off, as once 
construction starts, things should move quickly. 

     Pray about what you can give 
toward meeting the financial needs 
still out there, and get your tool belt 
ready.  Much of the work will have 
to be done by professionals, but there 
will be plenty for the rest of us who 
want to pitch in. 

 

Prefer to get your Newsletter by email?  We can do 
that!  Contact the church office at tbfdavenport@ 
hotmail.com 

PO Box 853 
Davenport, WA. 99122 

Awana 
 
     We’re getting so close!  The Awana Grand Prix is over—
great job on the cars, kids!  As always, it was a good time.  Big 
thanks to all the people who worked hard to make it happen. 
     The first week of April is Spring Break, and after that it’s the 
big push to finish well.  Special nights in April: 

April   3  Spring Break 
April 10  Green Night 
April 17  Wild Tie Night 
April 24  Giant Banana Split Night! 

 

     Giant Banana Split is exactly what it sound like.  Fifty feet of 
Banana Split in a highly sanitized rain gutter (Used only for 
Awana Banana Splits).  Just as exciting and just as gross as you 
imagine it to be.  And just as fun!  If you truly can’t stomach 
that, but still want ice cream, we will accommodate you.  But it’s 
a great night at Awana—we look forward to seeing you there. 
 

     Don’t be weary in well-doing!  Three weeks in April, and two 
in May (Not counting Awards Night).  Keep going, keep learn-
ing, and finish well! 

$264,303.47  

http://www.clbcamp.org/


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 Elders Meeting 6 pm 5 6 

7 Youth Group 3:30 –5 pm 8 Mission Committee Meeting 

6:30 pm 

 

Men’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 

9 Quarterly Board Meeting 

6:30 pm 

10 Awana 6-7:30 pm 

Green Night 

11 BSF 9:30 am 12  13 

14 Church Potluck  following 

church 

DMA Crosswalk 3 pm 

 

15 Men’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 16 17 Awana 6-7:30 pm 

Wild Tie Night 

18 BSF 9:30 am 19 Youth Leadership 4 pm 

 

 

 

                                     7 pm 

20 

21                               7 am 

 

 

 

Easter Service  & Children’s 

Program  10:30 am 

22 Men’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 23 24 Awana 6-7:30 pm 

Giant Banana Split Night 

25 BSF 9:30 am 

Building Committee Meeting 

6:30 pm 

26 Youth Leadership 4 pm 27 

28 Communion/Benevolence 

Offering 

 

Youth Group Movie Night 

3:30 pm 

29 Men’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 30     

April 2019 

Apr i l  1 -5  

Missionary Of the Month:   
Randy & Lynne Anderson 
         Serving with 

Women’s Ministry Leader: Sandy Buchanan 

Group Members:  Lori Rieth 

                             Kristi Bell 

                             Lexine Eaton 

Spring Backpacking @ CLBC,   Apri l  25 -28th 

Youth Leadership Retreat @ CLBC April 12 & 13 

Women’s Retreat  @ CLBC April 26-28 
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